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June, 2018
Dear Faculty Member:

I am the Canadian members of an international research team investigating online pedagogy in business and management.  We are asking for your help in completing a short online survey (approximately 10-15 minutes) and/or encouraging one of your teaching colleagues of online or hybrid courses to complete our survey by August 31, 2018. The survey is available at https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/J8HZJXS
This study was partially funded by McGraw-Hill (North America and Europe) in an arm’s length relationship – McGraw-Hill has asked that we include a few questions on our survey to enhance their own understanding of technology use, and their staff will help to circulate our survey to contracted academic authors of online courses. McGraw-Hill will take no part in the data collection or assessment and will share the rights to the final report with the academic researchers. The researchers intend to produce material for academic conference presentations, peer-reviewed journals and normal academic activities that disseminate research outcomes.  

More universities are turning to online learning and many researchers are providing case study examples of individual tools being used to provide a good learning environment for students.  We know less about common practices by discipline, and understanding any similarities, ‘best practices’ and the breadth of tools being used in individual disciplines. This information will be useful for current and future academicians who wish to improve or design an online/hybrid course; for educational institutions worldwide to understand which tools, technologies, and practices are being used and their perceived usefulness by course authors and instructors.  

This survey is confidential (the respondent or the institution name will not be used) and only the aggregated information by discipline topic (e.g. accounting, finance, marketing, economics, etc.), and/or by groupings of similar disciplines, and/or by region (Canada, USA, Europe) will be reported. Survey records will be kept in password-protected personal computers held by the researchers. Please be assured that if you choose to answer this survey today and decide to withdraw on or before September 15, 2018, that the researchers will remove your answers from the aggregated data. Simply contact one of the researchers at the address below if you have any questions or wish to make a change to your participation. Contributing to the survey implies consent and there is a consent box included in the survey instrument.

The researchers do not foresee any risks in participating in this study - the summary report is expected to improve our understanding of the variations that may exist in the design and delivery of online course by discipline. Responses will not be attributed to an individual but reported as a discipline and/or in regional aggregations. There are some significant benefits that may ensue including an opportunity to determine comparative practices within respondent’s own discipline and to gain a better understanding of the pedagogical techniques and tools being used by colleagues and their perceived usefulness. 

Thank you for your consideration and please do not hesitate to contact me at the email address or telephone below for additional information.

Sincerely,
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Dr. Sylvie Albert
Professor, Faculty of Business & Economics

University of Winnipeg
Cell: (204) 228-7615
Enclosure: Consent Form
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